Strawberry Fire Protection District

Board Meeting

August 16, 2011

Attending --- Directors: Bill Cashman, Dee Martin, Buffy Bandley, and Lee Dempsey. Secretary: Shelly Kendall.

Visitor: Rex Burthmann

Important Notice: The board has voted to change the starting time of our meetings to 5 P.M.  Please mark your calendar.  The normal meeting dates have NOT changed.

Highlights:

We are happy to report that the new roof has been installed on our firehouse. Next is new exterior paint sometime before winter. Our Type 4 engine (that’s the small red fire truck) has been checked out from bumper to bumper by Hi Tech in Oakdale. They specialize in the repair and maintenance of all sizes of fire engines. The initial report is that there are only minor repairs required, nothing serious so far. The fixes will not be cheap, but the unit is in good shape for its age. We had been holding our collective breaths that the unit was worth repairing at all.

Meeting Overview:

Mr. Rex Buthmann introduced himself and offered his services in regards to the writing of possible grants for our district. The board asked Lee Dempsey to meet with Mr. Buthmann to better understand his offer.

Report on Closed Session:

Action:

· The board accepted the resignation of Carolyn Weaver. The board expressed their heartfelt thanks for her tireless efforts on behalf our community and our fire district.   The board has started working on finding a replacement. Anyone interested is asked to contact any board member. You must be a resident and registered voter in our district. 

No Action:

· The board requires more information before it can make any decision regarding entering into a contract with Del Oro for hydrants and asked Bill Cashman and Lee Dempsey to gather the needed information.

· Also, the board needs more data before it can develop a new Stipend Policy for our volunteers and asked Buffy Bandley and Dee Martin to do the research.

Report on Open Session:

Mr. Al Weller, the successful bidder on our old water trucks, is scheduled to pick up the vehicles on August 30th. The board authorized Lee Dempsey to hire Dave Graham to load the junked truck bed and other scrap onto Weller’s vehicle. Mr. Weller has agreed to take the junk with him and agreed to split the cost of the loading with the district.  

We approved the 2011-2012 Budget. The board thanked Buffy Bandley for her hard work developing the budget.

We voted to donate $200.00 to purchase Fire Prevention Week materials. These will be given to school children in our area. Also, if possible, board members, volunteers and hopefully our fire engine will be on hand during the week’s events.

The board asked Dee Martin and Lee Dempsey to develop a more precise list of objectives in regard to the role of an interim Firehouse Manager.

The board agreed to support The Tuolumne County Board of Supervisors request to use whatever means available to seek repeal of the SRA fee or, at the very least, consider ways to address the inequities mentioned in their report. Buffy Bandley will work with other community members to circulate a petition to repeal the law.

The board responded to the JPA portion of the Grand Jury report. This was optional, but the board felt our input was necessary. Anyone interested in our response can contact our secretary to obtain a copy. In general, we responded to areas of the report that could cause problems regarding our independence as a stand-alone district. Dee Martin did an excellent job developing our district’s response.

Director’s Reports:

Bill Cashman gave an update on our Type 4 engine (previously mentioned above.)

Dee Martin reported on concerns regarding our new volunteers. The board gave directions to her and she will meet with the volunteers to discuss these matters. In general, the issues regard fireman gear and proper procedures. 

Further report next month.  


Lee Dempsey, President SVPD

